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Pastor's article January 2021
“New Year Blessings and Thanksgivings”
Dear sweet people of Redeemer —
I miss each and every one of you — so I’d like to begin this 2021st year of our Lord by writing my gratefulness to God for you!  Your generosity of love and kindnesses throughout this most interesting of years has blessed and overwhelmed me.  Thank you!

Frustration overflows when I am not being able to express my “thanks to God for you” in person.  While expressing our love for one another’s safety by staying physically apart at this accelerating stage of the pandemic, I will try to follow St. Paul’s example at all times: thanking God, strengthened by Jesus and praying by the Holy Spirit for each and every one of you.

“First, I thank God through Jesus Christ for you all!” (Romans 1:8) …and “I thank my God always concerning you for the grace of God which was given you in Christ Jesus,” (1 Corinthians 1:4) and…render to God for you in return for all the joy with which we rejoice before our God on your account, (1 Thess 3:9)  “I thank my God in all my remembrance of you,” (Philippians 1:3)…“as I constantly remember you in my prayers night and day,” (2 Timothy 1:3)…I thank my God always, making mention of you in my prayers, (Philemon 1:4)…giving thanks to God, the Father of our Lord Jesus Christ, praying always for you, (Colossians 1:3)…and giving thanks to God always for all of you, making mention of you in our prayers; (1 Thess 1:2) and always giving thanks to God for you, brethren beloved by the Lord, because God has chosen you from the beginning for salvation through sanctification by the Spirit and faith in the truth. (2 Thess 2:13)
The 1st of this unique New Year…the 1st chapter of Ephesians
If the pandemic safety restrictions were suddenly lifted, this month we would be gathering and hearing the powerful words of the Holy Spirit as found in the 1st chapter of the letter to the Ephesians.  It is a powerful chapter that encourages us as we face the day-to-day fears and obstacles that the Coronavirus has put in our path.  Its divided into two sections that reminds us of the Spiritual Blessings in Christ alone that no pandemic or illness can take away; and Paul’s Prayer for our strength in times of adversity.  I encourage you to simply open up your Bible and let the words strengthen and guide you.  Here are the “nuggets” to hold on to:

God “blesses us in Christ with every spiritual blessing in the heavenly places” (1:3); God “chose us in Christ before the foundation of the world” (1:4); God “destined us for adoption as his children through Jesus Christ, according to the good pleasure of his will” (1:5); God “has made known to us the mystery of his will, according to his good pleasure that he set forth in Christ” (1:9); in Christ, “we have redemption through his blood, the forgiveness of our trespasses, according to the riches of his grace that he lavished on us” (1:7-8a) and “we have also obtained an inheritance, having been destined according to the purpose of him who accomplishes all things according to his counsel and will” (1:11)

God is greater than any obstacle we face — including a viral pandemic.  As God sent a flood and a rainbow to Noah, God sends us rain but has also sent a huge rainbow over our community on the afternoon of Christmas Eve.  God keeps His promises.  God will see us through.

So, through it all, we are thankfully blessed, we are God’s, we are Christ’s, and by the Holy Spirit, we have God’s grace to face any obstacle in our path.  So as 2021 brings us renewed hope and promises of new ways of living (pandemic or not!) we are called to be alive in the one who made us, loves us, and in whom we have eternal life.

Grateful blessings, love, peace and prayers for strong, good health in the New Year.

Pastor Lisa

